
From: TRO Consultations <TRO.Consultations@edinburgh.gov.uk>
Date: Fri, 21 Oct 2022 at 10:33
Subject: TRO/21/26&21/29
To: TRO Consultations <TRO.Consultations@edinburgh.gov.uk>

Date21 October 2022

Our RefTRO/21/26&21/29/IK

Dear Sir / Madam

EXPERIMENTAL TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER – CITY CENTRE AREA

EXPERIMENTAL TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER – SOUTH AREA

In reference to the letter dated 16 November 2021, which made mention to proposals at various locations. 
I write to inform you that the City of Edinburgh Council in connection with the Transport and Environment 
committee meeting on 18 August 2022, further proposes to promote minor amendments, in addition to the 
previously communicated City Centre Area and South Area Experimental Traffic Regulation Order (ETRO). 
For the avoidance of doubt, in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities’ Traffic Orders 
(Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 1999, it is proposed to promote two orders which will further amend 
restrictions on: 

 Cockburn Street and High Street – the proposed ETRO is to retain the pedestrian priority area but 
improve vehicular access for residents, businesses and blue badge holders. The revised access 
prohibitions are described on the plan.

 Comiston Road – following the Committee decision on November 2021 the previous ETRO 
proposed a new 24-hour city bound bus lane between Comiston Springs Avenue and Comiston 
View. The revised proposal, agreed at the August 2022 Committee, has removed this bus lane and 
retained the current cyclelane and parking layout.

Please find enclosed the plans relating to these proposals for your information.

Formal objections are not invited at this stage, as a further period will be allowed for the submission of 
objections when the proposals are formally advertised. It is intended to advertise the proposals at an early 
date and I should welcome any comments you may have to offer within 3 weeks of the date of this letter.

Yours faithfully 

Isabelle Knops 

Transport Technician

Parking and Traffic Regulation | Operational Services | Place | City of Edinburgh Council |

4 East Market Street| Edinburgh | EH8 8BG | 
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